MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE
March 12, 2008
KCAB 2™’ FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM

Members Present: William Michel 11, Joseph D. Clark, Bob Haas, David Arrington
Others Present: Capt. Larry Apker, Lt. Paul Falduto, Colin Hennessey, Sharon Ball

Meeting Called to Order:  7:05 p.m. by Vice-Chairman Joseph Clark

Citizen Comments: None
Supervisor Comments: None
Chairman Comments: None

Resolutions from the Kenosha Co. Sheriff’s Department:
1) Probationary Cabaret License — Lumpy’s
Motion by: Arrington Seconded by: Haas Approved: unanimously
Capt. Apker presented the resolution. This application is by the new owner, Colin
Hennessey. Hennessey was in attendance at the meeting. Class B liquor license was received.
Owner was compliant with building inspections. There has been only one notable occurrence with
the current owner. Supr. Clark commented that there seemed to be more than a usual number of
inside incidents in October and November. He asked when Hennessey took over the business.
Hennessey replied November 9. Clark asked if video would be possible. Hennessey responded that
he added this two weeks ago; DVR with a 7-day memory. Bouncers are also keeping journals.
Capt. Apker said that cameras are not required, however helpful. He said Hennessey was very
cooperative in taking care of building needs.
Supr. Arrington commented that he understands the probationary period to give the owner the
opportunity to run the business for six months. This is a good amount of time to see how things go.
As long as they run a reasonable business, this is their livelihood.
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2) Probationary Cabaret License — Last Resort
Motion by: Arrington Seconded by: Clark Approved: unanimously
Capt. Apker reported that this is a renewal of an application that expired. Owner, Sharon
Ball, attended the meeting. There have been no remarkable occurrences since the application in
January. Building related issues were taken care of.
Arrington asked how many taverns there are in Salem. Apker guessed 15-20. Haas asked if
there are video cameras and where? Ball responded yes, both in the bar and outside. They have a
3-day memory with extra tape.

3) WI DOT TRaCS Expanded Use Program Grant
Motion by: Clark Seconded by: Haas Approved: unanimously
Lt. Falduto presented the resolution for $25,000 from the Wisconsin Dept. of Transportation
for the TRaCS (in-car ticket writing & accident reporting) program. Funds will be used to purchase




equipment ot connect the TRaCS system to the County Information Services Network through the
4.9 Ghz Wireless Project to increase the quality and consistent connectivity to patrol squad laptops.

4) BOTS — Traffic Enforcement Grants

Motion by: Haas Seconded by: Arrington Approved: unanimously

Lt. Falduto explained that there are three separate grants to make up this $38,000: a Speed
and Aggressive Driving Grant of $18,000; an Impaired Driving Grant of $15,000; and an Underage
Drinking Enforcement Grant of $5,000. $9,998 of the above grants will be used for purchasing
equipment related to the grants, with the rest for overtime to implement the enforcement. Clark
asked what $5,000 buys you. Falduto replied 100 hours of deputy overtime during the summer.
Haas asked if there would be forced overtime. Falduto said no.

5) Kenosha County PreTrial Intensive Supervision Program XI

Motion by: Clark Seconded by: Haas Approved: unanimously

Lt. Falduto reported that a grant application was submitted to the WI Dept. of Transportation
requesting $44,912 to support the expenditures for the 2008 DUI Intensive Supervision Program.
Authority was given to fund the first six months of the program at $22,458. It is anticipated that we
will receive the remaining $22,454 prior to July 1. This program provides alcohol violators with
sanctions and treatment. There is an average of 180-200 people in the program to help keep people
out of jail and reduce recidivism.

Any Other Business Allowed by Law: None

Meeting Adjourned. 7:20 p.m. on motion by Arrington, seconded by Haas.

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna L. DeBree
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